MARYLAND REAL ESTATE COMMISSION

500 North Calvert Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Mission: Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of the public 

through examination, licensing, and regulatory activities regarding real estate

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 21, 2009, 10:30 a.m.

Highlights from the meeting:

Comments on fee setting due 1/6/09
License count 52,032

Guaranty Fund balance $2,273,389.07

2007 CE audit update

Fee increases approved

PRESENT:


Commissioner J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair (Industry)

Commissioner Nancy R. Simpers, Vice Chair (Industry)


Commissioner Anne S. Cooke (Industry)


Commissioner Surina Jordan (Consumer)


Commissioner Georgiana S. Tyler (Industry)


Commissioner Colette P. Youngblood (Consumer)


Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner, O & P


Elizabeth Trimble, AAG, Counsel


Katherine F. Connelly, Executive Director


J. Steven Long, Assistant Executive Director, Session Recorder
PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:


Robert Johnston, AACAR


Mark Feinroth, MAR
            Carolyn Cook, GBBR



CALL TO ORDER:


J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Motion (made by Nancy R. Simpers, seconded by Colette P. Youngblood) To approve the minutes of the December 17, 2008 business meeting.  Unanimous approval.

REPORT OF COMPLAINTS/ADMINISTRATIVE DISMISSALS:


Motion (made by Nancy R. Simpers, seconded by Anne S. Cooke) To approve the Administrative Dismissals for the month of January 2009.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Education – Georgiana S. Tyler, Education Chair, read the exam statistics report.  For the month of December 2008, 297 salesperson and 37 broker exams were administered by PSI. 
2. Legislative – Anne S. Cooke, Legislative Chair -  deferred to Elizabeth Trimble, Commission, Counsel
COMMENTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:  Katherine F. Connelly
1. Current license count is 51,512, of which 4,964 are brokers,  3,265 are associate brokers,  42,288 salespersons,  735 branch offices, 3 timeshares,  53 reciprocal brokers,  17 reciprocal associate brokers, and 187 reciprocal salespersons; of  the total count, 4,994 are inactive, an increase since last month.
2. Guaranty Fund balance as of November 30, 2008 is $2,259,185.28
3. The 2008 CE audit has been started. Forty (40) notices have been mailed.

4. The 2007 audit results are 14 out of 65 brokers failed for a pass rate of 79%, 7 out of 44 associate brokers failed for a pass rate of 84% and 40 out of 230 salespersons failed for a pass rate of 83%.
COMMENTS FROM COUNSEL:    Elizabeth Trimble – comments throughout meeting. The bills concerning the Commission have not been seen yet.
Settlement Services Task Force will not meet until after the current Legislative Session. Members have been assigned research to complete now and report after the Legislative Session.

COMMENTS FROM CHAIR:  J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia noted the number of agents in MRIS is about 60,000 with anticipated drop to 35,000. The current MAR members are expected to drop from around 35,000 to 27,000
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:    Fee Regulation was discussed at length, specifically the effective date. MAR requested an effective date of 7/1//2009. After reviewing the budget and decrease in income to the Commission special fund since the beginning of this fiscal year, the Executive Director advised that instituting the new fee increases should be done sooner than later.  A compromise date that all felt was fair was March 1, 2009 as opposed to 10 days after the vote at the 21st  January meeting or as late as 7/1/09.  A motion was made by Commissioner Tyler to accept the fee increases. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Simpers. The motion was amended after discussion to accept the fee increase and make it effective on 03/01/2009. The motion was made by Commissioner Tyler and seconded by Commissioner Simpers. The decision was unanimous.
Discussion was held concerning bank exceptions to REO sales. Counsel Trimble met with HUD representative to discuss REO sales and 3RD party approvals. She will follow up with more meetings.
It was decided that third party approval  for a contract is a material fact that must be disclosed. It was also decided that the absence of documents in REO sales is a material fact that must be disclosed.

This information will be disseminated in the next REC newsletter.

NEW BUSINESS:

It was decided to wait until after the Legislative Session to hold a meeting with all education providers to discuss various issues. Since we have bills pending before the legislature concerning education which will affect the providers, we should wait until after the session so that we can discuss implementation as necessary.
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The Commission’s PHIFA Task Force will meet in the near future. Executive Director Connelly will ask that Vicki Schulz, Assistant to the Secretary for Consumer Affairs speak to the Commissioners at the next meeting in February if at all possible.
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.   The next monthly business meeting is Wednesday, February 18, 2009.
APPROVED AS PRESENTED ____________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
APPROVED AS AMENDED ______________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
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